Library AP Update, January-February 2020

L-CAP sends out monthly updates of their activities and other relevant information. If you would like something added to an L-CAP Update, please email us at lcap@library.illinois.edu.

Announcements

Library Academic Professional Promotions

AP Promotion self-nominations (and any optional letters of support) are due 5PM Monday, March 2nd. The last scheduled office hours are Tuesday, February 4th, from 3-4PM in Room 308.

Additional information is available on the AP Promotional Process page.

News from the **Council of Academic Professionals**

- Provost Andreas C. Cangellaris will visit CAP Thursday, February 6th at 1:15pm Illini Room 314b.
 Questions for the provost can be submitted via our District 9 representative, Will Schlaack
 (schlaac2@illinois.edu). Note that all are welcome to attend CAP meetings, and there is a regular period for public comment at the meetings.
- The Academic Professional Development Fund had made 90 awards as of December; funds are expected to be spent out soon.
- Employees will soon have the option to enroll in a voluntary supplemental long-term disability insurance, which will cover situations not covered by the SURS Disability Benefit. For additional info see: https://www.hr.uillinois.edu/benefits/lifedisability/ltd
- The Director or Campus Wellness presentation in December covered the Smoke Free Campus and marijuana policies, and services such as Wellness To Go and 2020 wellness programs. See the handouts or visit Campus Wellbeing Services for additional information.

Comings and Goings

- Welcome, Kathryn Risor-Heise, the Library's new Senior Director of Advancement Operations.
- **Greg Knott**, formerly of the Business and Human Resources Services Center (BHSRC) has been appointed secretary of the Board of Trustees and the University.
- Chris Morgan, formerly E-Resources & Acquisitions Support Specialist in Acquisitions and Cataloging Services (ACS) is now Collections Analysis and Maintenance Librarian at University of Illinois at Chicago.

L-CAP Committee Updates

The next L-CAP Monthly meeting is scheduled for Friday, February 14, 2020 3:00-4:00 PM Meeting minutes, newsletters, and other resources are available on the <u>L-CAP webpage</u>.

Please send us your questions, comments, concerns

Use our <u>online form</u> (no login required, anonymous submissions are fine) to send suggestions for L-CAP or comments/questions about the Library which we will convey to the appropriate party. You can also email the committee lcap@library.illinois.edu or contact any L-CAP member.

AP Resources Page

A quick place to find information about AP-specific resources, benefits, and opportunities.

L-CAP Membership

Angela Waarala waarala@illinois.edu

Tricia Lampron, Chair <u>lampron2@illinois.edu</u>
Will Schlaack, *ex officio (District 9 CAP representative)* <u>schlaac2@illinois.edu</u>
DoMonique Arnold <u>darnold2@illinois.edu</u>
Susan Braxton <u>braxton@illinois.edu</u>
George Gottschalk <u>gotts@illinois.edu</u>
Jake MacGregor <u>idmac@illinois.edu</u>
John Laskowski <u>idlasko@illinois.edu</u>